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IMPORTANT
EVENTS

Tuesday 21 Februrary
Reconciliation Parent Info Night
7pm - St Gregory’s Hall

Friday 24 February
Whole School Assembly (Year 4) 
12:30pm St Gregory’s Hall

Second Hand Clothing Pool Open 
2pm to 3:30pm Lowe St MPR

Bookings System Opens for Optional Parent/
Teacher Interviews and closes Friday 3 March

Saturday 25 February
Reconciliation Commitment Mass
5:30pm St Raphael’s Church

Sunday 26 February
Reconciliation Commitment Mass 
9am St Raphael’s Church

Reconciliation Commitment Mass
5:30pm St Raphael’s Church

Monday 27 Februrary
Second Hand Clothing Pool Open 
9am to 10:30am Lowe St MPR

Tuesday 28 Februrary
Archdiocesan Swimming Carnival
Boorowa

The Magic Words incursion - St Gregory’s Hall
10am - Years 2, 3 and 4
12pm - Kinder and Year 1
2pm - Years 5 and 6

Wednesday 1 March
Ash Wednesday
Kinder - Year 2 Liturgy
9:30am St Raphael’s Church

Year 3 - Year 6 Mass
12pm St Raphael’s Church

Laure Daley/Mal Meninga Shield
Phillip District Oval

Friday 3 March
Second Hand Clothing Pool Open 
2pm to 3:30pm Lowe St MPR

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,
Our thoughts and prayers go out to those a� ected by the � re at Carwoola last 
Friday. I know that many feel they would like to assist in some tangible way.  
Queanbeyan-Palerang Regional Council has launched the Carwoola Bush� re 
Appeal in the wake of the devastating bush� re. Residents can make direct 
donations by depositing funds into the Carwoola Bush� re Appeal account 
BSB – 032724 Account No – 362257.  Donations can also be made in person 
at Westpac branches. If you would like to send money via the school, we will 
ensure that the funds go directly to the appeal. 
Last week I wrote about the importance of having a positive mindset particularly 
in relation to Mathematics. This week I include some tips for parents in regards to 
home reading. Reading at home is a vital element of the process of developing 
competent reading skills. 

Some tips for home reading
• Establish a home reading routine. Read aloud with your children every 
day. Ten minutes for each child around a book of his/her choice. If English is 
your second language, read in your home language. If you lack con� dence in 
reading aloud, the fact that you are reading with your child is what matters. 
Talk about the illustrations and contribute where you can. Share your 
excitement for reading and this will be the model your child will adopt.
• The reader holds the book! There is a lot of power and control in the world 
of reading. The reader needs to have the power.
• During home reading time, turn o�  electronic devices and give each child 
ten minutes of your undivided attention.
• Before you read a book, set your child up for success. Reading is not a 
test! Reading time is only ten minutes so do some of the following: Keep the 
introduction short – one minute is enough. Talk about the illustrations and 
the title. Read the blurb and talk about the author, talk about any unusual 
words, read a page here and there as your child � icks through the book, 
discuss the characters. This is a short introduction, not an interrogation. If the 
book is already a familiar one, then this step is unnecessary.
• If reading time is stressful, move the reading to a new location. Instead of 
sitting at the kitchen bench, move to the lounge room � oor, or go outside and 
sit under a tree or take the books to the local co� ee shop.
• Find a reading time that works for your family. Limit the time and set the 
timer if reading in the past has always been di�  cult. It is better to have an 
enjoyable 10 minutes than a laborious 30 minutes where everyone is left 
feeling frustrated.
• At the end of the 10 minutes, ask questions that encourage discussion, for 
example: What was your favourite part? Tell me about the characters. What 
do you think will happen next? What did you think about that setting? What 
do like/ dislike about this book? There is no need to interrogate the reader. 
Make it a conversation as you would in a book club.
• Encourage your child to read independently. A bedside light is one of 
the best enticements for your child to read before going to sleep. After the 
10 minutes of reading with you, the child can elect to continue reading 
independently.
•  The less you interrupt the 10 minutes of reading, the more you are 
supporting the readers independence, resilience and con� dence. Zip your lips, 
monitor the miscues, and listen as your child reads.
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From the Principal......
PRAYERS:  We hold in our thoughts and prayers members of our community who are battling serious illnesses. We pray too 
for their loved ones and carers at this di�  cult time. The Year 3 students are preparing to go to the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
for the � rst time. We pray for these students, their parents and teachers. May we all be a true sign of the powerful forgiveness 
of God. 
CONGRATULATIONS: To the following students who represented St Gregory’s at the Northern Region Swimming Carnival in 
Yass last Friday - Giselle Arona, Madeline Bennett, Elly Bollard, Angelina Brown, Eric Carino, Grace Carswell, Aaron Ciu� etelli, 
Luke Dance, Ellie Da Silva, Iogen Dorsett, Mia Du� , Laila Gatt, Kaleb Gowland, Charli Ioppi, Josh Ireland, Thomas Keillor, Isaac 
Kirkpatrick, Eleni Lolesio, Brent Marsden, Thomas McIntosh, Ella Moss� eld, Harry Munoz, Daniel Ossato, Ryan Ossato, Sebastian 
Pulciani, Ivana Rodriguez, Tom Seib, Aiden Seivers, Joshua Seivers, Brad Sliwinski, Paige Sliwinski, Emmett Smith and Hannah 
Zutt. Another day where it was obvious that students who put in the hard training week after week have success. My thanks 
to Matthew Maloney and James Prpic who accompanied the squad. 
KAYE LOWE WORKHSOP: More than 60 parents and friends attended the reading workshop conducted at Lowe St last 
Wednesday. The feedback has been very positive with one parent commenting that she had been doing home reading all 
wrong and was looking forward to using the strategies that Kaye shared. If you could not make the workshop I suggest that 
you check out Kaye’s website   https://www.read4success.com.au
WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY: This Friday our Year 4 Classes will be hosting the Whole School Assembly with the theme of Be 
Welcoming.  The beginning of the school year is certainly a time when we can demonstrate what it means to be welcoming. Our 
Kindergarten classes, 113 students will come along on Friday to their � rst ever whole school assembly and will be welcomed. 
The 26 students new to St Gregory’s in other grades and the 7 new teachers will also be welcomed. Parents, Carers and Friends 
are invited to attend and are asked to enter the hall via the back doors – facing onto the oval. 
OPTIONAL PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS: will be held from 6th - 9th March. In the mail you will receive a PTO (Parent 
Teacher Online) letter outlining the process for booking a Parent Teacher interview. Access to this online tool will be live from 
Wednesday, 22nd February.  Located on the back of the letter you will � nd your own login pin to book on-line. Please note, for 
parents needing to book separate appointment times, individual passcodes have been provided (if necessary). Students are 
welcome to attend these interviews if parents feel that would be bene� cial. There is some wisdom particularly in the upper 
grades to have the students involved in discussions about their learning. Teachers are generally available in the mornings from 
8:15am and after school till 5:30pm provided they do not have a duty or are not involved in meetings. If you do not receive 
your letter by Thursday or misplace your login details please contact Jane King (6297 2221).
PARENT CONTACTS: Thank you to the parents who have volunteered to support the school in the role of classroom parent 
contacts. Kate McManus-Green will be in touch via email with our volunteers early next week. We are still seeking parents for 
the following classes - 2 White, 3 Red, 3 White, 4 Gold, 4 Red, 5 Blue, 5 Gold, 5 Red, 6 Blue, 6 Gold and 6 White. 
GOFUNDME: As many of you know one of our dads is very ill. Friends of the family have launched a gofundmepage in order 
to support the family. I know the family would be most appreciative of any support.  https://www.gofundme.com/372pj54
LOST PROPERTY: A reminder to clearly label all items – including lunch boxes. It does not take long for the lost property pile 
to grow! Lost property is located in the Sport Shed at Mac and near the canteen at Lowe. 
WELCOME TO OUR NEW SCHOOL COUNSELLOR: Hello my name is Nicole Tetley. I would like to introduce myself as the new counsellor 
at St Gregory’s. I will be here every Wednesday morning and all day Thursday and my usual o�  ce is located at MacQuoid. I cater for the needs of 
students across both campuses. If you or your child have any issues, concerns or worries that you feel I may be able to assist with please contact the 
school in order to arrange for a referral. I look forward to being a part of the St Gregory’s community. Nicole will be facilitating 2 workshops 
for parents/carers around supporting children with Anxiety. Please see separate note.

   >>>
• Avoid judging your child’s reading with words such as: ‘good’, ‘excellent’ or ‘getting better’. Instead say

 things about the strategies your child uses when reading such as: ‘I like how you read on when you came to that
 di�  cult word.’ ‘I like how you changed your voice to be the voice of the character in the story’. ‘I noticed that you reread the bit 
that did not make sense.’
• If your child is reading independently and has reached the level of chapter books, it is not necessary for you to read aloud 
together any more. Your job is done. That is not to say, you cannot continue to share reading time because it is what you love to 
do as a family or that you sit and read silently together or that you talk about the books your child is reading because you are 
interested in his reading choices. Readers read di� erently in their heads as compared to reading aloud.
• Visit the local library — make it a family ritual on a set day every week. Let your children select their books while you select 
books you are interested in reading. Not every book has to be read cover to cover. Your child might select books based on 
illustrations or factual information about a topic of interest.
• Independent readers pick and choose what they read. They are entitled to read some and reject others. They are entitled to 
not complete books because they are boring. Readers make choices.
• Model what it means to be an enthusiastic reader. Create a home of readers where everyone reads – It is just what we do in 
this house! Talk about what you have read. Read aloud what makes you laugh and share it with your child.   
http://petaa.edu.au/imis_prod/w/Teaching_Resources/Parents_guide.aspx/ 

Yours sincerely

Claire Frazer
Principal   

http://petaa.edu.au/imis_prod/w/Teaching_Resources/Parents_guide.aspx/ http://petaa.edu.au/imis_prod/w/Teaching_Resources/Parents_guide.aspx/ 
Yours sincerely

Claire Frazer
Principal
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Thank you to all the students who represented St 
Gregory’s at The Northern Region Carnival last Friday 
in Yass.  Your behaviour was great and everyone 
competed with great spirit.

The Age Champions from St Gregs swimming carnival 
will be awarded their medals at this Friday’s whole 
school assembly. Parents have been noti� ed and their 
names will be published in next week’s newsletter.

- Matthew Maloney, PE Teacher/Sport Coordinator.

NR SWIMMING CARNIVAL

CANTEEN NEWS
Volunteers at Lowe Street Canteen this week are:  
Thursday  23 February Help Needed Please 
  Friday 24 February Help Needed Please

Volunteers are most welcome at MacQuoid Street (even for 
just an hour). Please see Rosemarie if you can spare some 
time.  

St Gregory’s School will be  hosting 
an advancedlife Studios Family Portrait
Fundraising Day in March.

Date:      Sunday, 26 March 2017
From:      9:00 am
Price:      $20 donated to our school*

     *Please note a $1 booking fee is also applicable
Where:   MacQuoid Street Campus 

For your $20 you receive a choice of a 10x13” family portrait, 
a bonus key ring with family photo plus the chance to win 
$1,500.
100% of money raised from the day goes directly to the 
school.
Additional photos will be taken and available for purchase, at 
no obligation. These additional photos include: portraits, gift 
cards and calendar - featuring your family portrait and other 
photos taken on the day. 
To secure your booking please click here:

https://www.advancedimage.com.au/studioPortalPymt/booking-form-
step-1.aspx?SIC=N3TWPDGBC

Any questions?  Please phone 1300 653 883. 

FAMILY PORTRAIT FUNDRAISER

STUDENT REP COUNCIL 
SRC Election Process

Having an authentic ‘student voice’ in our community 
is a Wellbeing priority (identi� ed within our student/
family/teacher survey data). In a response to student-
raised issues, students from Years 2-6 have been 
encouraged to seek nomination in MacQuoid Street’s 
inaugural Student Representative Council (with their 
Teacher’s seconding their nomination).  
Following the submission of successful applications, 
potential candidates will be identi� ed, with their 
classroom teachers supporting student nominees. 
Once candidates have been selected, MacQuoid 
students will have the opportunity to vote in an o�  cial 
MacQuoid Street SRC election.

Successful candidates will form the � rst SRC and attend 
an excursion to learn more about the democratic 
process. Our student leaders will be formally 
acknowledged in a school ceremony. Dedicated SRC 
members may also be selected to form a Student 
Action Team that deals with community concerns. 
All student application letters must be emailed to Mr 
Mockler (Wellbeing Team) by this Friday, 24 February  - 
ben.mockler@cg.catholic.edu.au

– Ben Mockler, Wellbeing Coordinator.

   James and Andrew Mackenzie
    have also signed up with Peter
 Taloni    for the Leukaemia Foundation  
   World’s Greatest Shave.
   The ‘GREAT SHAVE’ will take place  
   at the 9am morning assembly at
    MacQuoid St Friday, 17th March. 
Sponsor the boys by clicking on the following links or you  
can send your donations to school. Thank you. 

James:  http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/jamesmackenzie
Andrew:  http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/andrewmackenzie
Peter:   http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/petertaloni

WORLD’S GREATEST SHAVE

ICAS COMPETITIONS
The UNSW is o� ering students an opportunity to participate 
in the International Competitions and Assessments for 
Schools (ICAS).
ICAS is an annual skills development assessment program in 
key areas of learning for students in Years 2-12. Assessments 
are available in Digital Technologies, English, Mathematics, 
Science, Spelling and Writing.
ICAS gathers performance information through a 30-60 
minute supervised in-school test. These tests are voluntary.

Subject   Cost  Sitting Date
Digital Tech (Yrs3-6)  $8-00  Tuesday, 23 May
Science (Yrs2-6)  $8-00  Tuesday, 30 May
Writing (Yrs3-6)  $17-00  Monday, 12 June
Spelling (Yrs3-6) $11-00  Wednesday, 14 June
English (Yrs2-6)  $8-00  Tuesday, 1 August
Mathematics (Yrs2-6)  $8-00  Tuesday, 15 August
Registration forms are available from the MacQuoid O�  ce 
and the school website (under the Notes tab). If you would 
like to register your child, please complete the form and 
return it, along with your entry fees, to school by Tuesday, 7 
March, 2017. 
– Garreth Wigg, Administration Coordinator.
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NOTICEBOARD

Free ENGLISH Classes
Queanbeyan Presbyterian Church Hall

Cnr Morisset and Lowe Streets 
(opposite Queanbeyan Park)

Wednesdays 10am - 12pm
All Welcome!    

Morning Tea provided
 Contact Peter Gobbo 

6292 6772 or 0423 548 821

Italian for Students at St Greg’s

Term One 2017 
(Lowe St & MacQuoid St students)

Date:   9th February – 6th April; 
Thursdays

Time:   3.20 – 4.30 p.m.
Venue:  St. Gregory’s Parish

Cost:  $158 per student (9 lessons)

NOTE:  The LCF Italian Teacher will 
accompany your child at Lowe St 

Campus to St. Gregory’s Parish 
from 3pm. 

Please prepare some snacks for them.

For enquiry & enrolment please 
contact LCF Fun Languages 

www.lcfclubs.com.au 
Sarah Mak 0431 252 768 

Email sarah.mak@lcfclubs.com.au

Queanbeyan Kangaroo Minor 
Rugby League 

Want to play Rugby League, 
why not join the Junior Roos?

Our Club has spots available for boys and girls 
in all age groups starting from u6s up to u16s.

There is also a Joey’s skills development 
program for 4–5yrs.

If you are interested please contact Tracy via 
email on roossecretary@hotmail.com 

or Ph: 0433 300 259


